Police Notice – Criminal Activity

I have just attended the Southern Area Neighbourhood Watch Tasking Group meeting briefed by PC Harry Murphy from the Policing Community Team.

He identified some criminal activity linked to two locations in Winterslow that have had break ins recently by professional criminals, who have been connected with a number of incidents across South Wiltshire.

The police are requesting parishioners to be vigilant in watching for the two vehicles being used by the gang, which have been seen operating together, but may be seen in our area operating independently. They may be observed checking location prior to committing a crime.

Owners of motorbikes should be aware that they appear to target these vehicles as a preference. So please ensure your bikes are securely locked away. One bike was stolen from the roadside, even though it had a security device fitted, whilst the driver went for help after a breakdown.

Details
One vehicle is a white van, probably a transit, registration  WV15 SOC.
Associated with this vehicle is a black Honda type hatch back, probably with 4 occupants.

If you see either of these vehicles, or are in any doubt about the motives for such vehicles being in a given location, the police request an immediate 999 call.

Cllr Mick Brown



